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CCI Board Minutes
2700 Main Ave, Durango

September 27th, 2017

3:30 p.m.

BOD Members present:  Jim Denier, Alexandra Rodriquez, Richard Siegele, Sarah Shedd, Anne Kernan
CCI Staff present:  Laura Alsum, Tara Kiene, Shannon Kreuser, Marcy Cummins, Judy Schreckenbach
Guests:  Susan Lander, Janice Moen
Call to order and review agenda:
Consent Agenda:

1. Motion to accept – Sarah
a. 2nd  – Richard
b. Motion carried unanimously
Introduction of guests and public comment:
1. Susan Lander is observing the Board 
2. Janice is a potential new Board member from Cortez.  She has years of experience in the industry of non-profits
Success report/Program Highlight:

1. Judy Schreckenbach spoke about current training and Professional Development within CCI
a. Judy is the Vice President of Human Resources
Financials:
1. Shannon presented August 2017 Financials
a. On the Statement of Revenue and Expenses 
i. We are three months in the fiscal year. Our actuals compared to the budget should be at 25%.    
ii. We ended September with a surplus of $17,546.
b. On the Balance Sheet  
i. Operating cash (including Board Operating Reserves) increased by $64,332 from August 31st to $1,434,244.  It is important to note that we received a duplicate payment from Medicaid of $96,859.  So our cash is higher and we have a liability on the books for this transaction.  The Medicaid processing company is supposed to be recouping this duplicate payment any day now.  
ii. Our investment account at LPL Financial has a balance of $278,187.   As of September, we have invested $250,000.  
c. On the YTD comparison to prior year
i. Comparing to the prior fiscal year, the revenue is down $48,553 or 3.57%. As already stated, the largest revenue item decreased in Residential PCA, however residential services is slightly up because Residential Host Homes has increased
ii. Some other large revenue decreases are in the Behavioral line item since we have another PASA provide this service and in the Targeted Case Management line item.   
iii. Our operating expenses are down $18,874 or 1.44%.  In alignment to the above revenue changes, Professional Services-Behavioral has decreased and Professional Services-Host Home is up.  Also, total labor expenses are down $33,051.   
2. Motion to accept – Anne
a. 2nd – Sarah
b. Motion carried unanimously
3. Audited financials for the 2017 Fiscal year will be presented by the auditors in the October BOD meeting
CEO Report:
1. CCI is 2nd runner up for the 2017 Best of Durango & La Plata County
2. CCI was recognized in Cortez by United Way

Strategic Issues:
1. Follow-up from Hedgehog exercise from BOD retreat—What drives our resource engine?
Do we still feel that the answers the BOD decided on following questions are true? How do we know? What is missing?  Yes
a. Medicaid $
b. Grants

c. Residential Programs

d. Early Intervention

e. Pine St

f. Fundraising

g. Stable Staff
Reminders: 

1. The October meeting will include a training from Mark Holdt of Mountain Sage Counseling.  The meeting will be from 1-5:30 p.m. at LPEA
Adjourn:  4:45pm
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